

Department of Regulatory and Economic Resources

Environmental Resources Management 701 NW 1st Court, 2nd Floor Miami, Florida 33136-3912 T 305-372-6784 F 305-372-6419

miamidade.gov

February 14, 2017

Mr. Matthew J. Raffenberg, Director Environmental Licensing and Permitting Environmental Services Department Florida Power & Light Company 700 Universe Blvd. (JES/JB) Juno Beach, FL 33408

Re:

FPL Requested Revisions to DERM Approved Site Assessment Plan (SAP) for Ammonia

Dear Mr. Raffenberg:

This letter is in response to FPL's letter dated December 29, 2016 requesting revisions to DERM's approval of the Site Assessment Plan (SAP). DERM has reviewed the requested revisions including a verbal clarification from Scott Burns confirming that FPL has collected chlorophyll a samples from all required surface water sites outside of the cooling canal system including non-tidal sites as part of the assessment effort. DERM also acknowledges that sampling has been completed.

The requested revisions are hereby accepted including the extension request to submit the Site Assessment Report (SAR) by March 17, 2017.

Please contact me if you have any questions regarding this matter.

Sincerely,

Craig k. Grossenbacher, Chief

Water Resources Coordination Division

c: Scott Burns, FPL

Alan Katz, FPL

Lee N. Hefty, Director, Division of Environmental Resources Management (DERM) - RER

Wilbur Mayorga, DERM

Lisa Spadafina, DERM

Barbara Brown, DERM

Virginia Walsh, Ph.D., Water and Sewer Dept.

Delivering Excellence Every Day